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MEMORANDUM
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Larry M. Clark, General Counsel

Dated:
December 23, 2009
Re:
Waste Bans/Flow Control

In response to certain questions from the Lake County Public Works and Transportation Committee I have reviewed the current status of the law regarding the ability of Lake County or the Solid Waste Agency of Lake County, Illinois to prohibit the importation of waste into privately owned County based landfills.  This issue was extensively researched and discussed by SWALCO beginning in 1993 shortly after a number of U.S. Appellate Court cases held that any legislative efforts to ban the importation of waste violated the Commerce Clause (in that it would have an effect on interstate commerce).  In 1993 SWALCO considered the effect of these appellate court cases in their ongoing updating of the Lake County Solid Waste Plan and determined that it was unfeasible to prohibit the flow of waste from certain facilities without violating the Commerce Clause.  

In 1994 the U.S. Supreme Court case entitled C&A Carbone, Inc. v. Town of Clarkson, New York, 114 S.Ct. 1677 (1994) was released supporting the previous appellate court cases.  That case is now considered the seminal case for purposes of determining whether or not solid waste can be barred by legislative efforts.  Carbone and more recent appellate and Supreme Court cases all clearly state that an effort by local government to bar the importation of waste by legislative means violates the Commerce Clause, and if challenged, will be struck down by the Courts.  

Carbone and subsequent cases have carved out an exception where the acceptance of waste is prohibited by means other than pure legislation.  In the case where a unit of local government owns a landfill, they can accept or reject waste from coming into their own landfill.  However none of the landfills in Lake County are owned by a unit of local government and this exception would not apply in our situation. 

In the mid 1990s SWALCO members discussed their options and determined that they did not wish to undertake undertake the financial obligation to build and own a landfill, merely to prohibit out of County waste.  It was determined at that time that SWALCO would rely upon private industry to supply capacity for the disposal of the solid waste that we could not reduce, reuse or recycle.   Since that time SWALCO has negotiated capacity in the Lake County based landfills (as well as Pheasant Run in Bristol, WI) and a tipping fee that is collected by SWALCO and transferred to the County.  

In short it is my opinion, based upon a plethora of cases, that neither Lake County nor SWALCO can legislatively (by Ordinance or Resolution) prohibit or bar the flow of waste to any particular privately owned landfill without violating the Commerce Clause.
